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 This bill establishes the Broadening Options and Opportunities for Students Today Program to provide certain 

students with scholarships for students who are eligible for the free and reduced price lunch program to attend a 

nonpublic school; establishing the Maryland Public Charter School Authority as a public chartering authority under the 

Maryland Public Charter School Program with certain powers and responsibilities; allowing a parent or guardian a credit 

against the State income tax for certain home instruction expenses.  

 

The Public School Superintendents’ Association of Maryland (PSSAM), representing all twenty-four local 

school superintendents, opposes HB 1258.  

 

This bill’s purpose is to create a permanent funding stream to finance private and parochial school students at 

the expense of public-school students. This diversion of state revenue to finance private school student expenses, 

including tuition, constitutes a voucher-like program long opposed by PSSAM and public education advocates in 

Maryland.  

 

Unlike nonpublic and private schools, with the exception of nonpublic special education schools, Maryland 

public schools are held strictly accountable by local, State, and federal laws and regulations such as teacher education 

and certification, academic standards, and anti-discrimination laws. Local superintendents fully recognize that strong 

accountability measures for Maryland’s 900,000 public school students translates into strong accountability for public 

dollars invested in education. In addition, it is important to note that public schools provide effective educational 

programs for all students, including special education, English language learners, early childhood, and rigorous high 

school programs that are not always available in parochial and private schools.  

 

PSSAM strongly opposes the establishment of a permanent funding stream that would ultimately finance 

private schools. The financial needs of our public-school students must take priority over those who choose a private 

or parochial education. PSSAM also opposes the proposed changes in the bill to the Public Charter School law as we 

believe the current statute and regulations are working well in Maryland.  

 

For the reasons stated above, PSSAM OPPOSES HB 1258 and requests an unfavorable committee report. 

 

One Voice, One Vision for Maryland’s Students 


